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The Scroll

Congregation Shaara Tfille

 84 Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866
Phone: 518-584-2370  Fax:  518-584-5226

E-mail: saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com
www.saratogasynagogue.org

 Calendar of Events
July..

16-Friday Evening Service….…7:30pm
20-Havurah Vatik……..….….…11:00am
25-‘New Jerusalem’ Play.………1:00pm
25-‘New Jerusalem’ Play……….5:00pm

August

 1-Play - Rain Date………..1:00/5:00pm
 8-Snyder Unveiling…………..…1:00pm
18-Zoom w/Barbara Guilford..…7:00pm
 20-Friday Evening Service……7:30pm

Regular Services via Zoom*

Mondays & Thursdays.….….…9:00am
Saturdays………….…….….…10:00am 
Bingo (Temporarily Cancelled)

Thursday………………..….……5:30pm
Board Meetings

1st Tuesday of Month.….….……5:30pm
Sisterhood

2nd Tuesday of Month.….………5:30pm

Office Hours (see p.2 for closings)

Tuesday - Thursday…9:00am-12:00pm

*As of mid-June, Minyans and Friday 
Services are being held on-line. Adult 
Ed and Hebrew School will resume 
after the summer. Please contact the 
office if you have not received or have 
misplaced access instructions.


At this time, if you will be attending 
services in-house, we ask that you 
bring your own Tallis and Yarmulka. 
Masks are to be worn at all times 
when you are in the building and proof 
of vaccination will be required.


Getting Back to ‘Normal’

The plan to go back to ‘normal’ is not official yet and is subject to change as the Covid 
regulations change. 


In-house Saturday services are being held and are working out very well. High Holiday 
services are expected to be fully held in-house with Zooming for those who are unable 
to attend. By October, it is anticipated services, Minyanaires’ bagels, and Men's Club 
breakfasts will go back to relative normalcy. 


If the projection for relative normalcy by October occurs, restarting of Bingo and Pull 
Tabs, the major congregation fundraisers representing fifteen to twenty percent of 
operating expenses, could also begin. However, this restart will require the commitment 
of not only past volunteers but also new volunteers. A meeting will be held by late 
August with those interested in becoming a Bingo/Pull Tab volunteer. 


The weekly e-mail blasts will provide updates to getting back to ‘normal’. 

________________________________________________________________


High Holiday Prayer Book Pickup, for those who will be zooming, will be on Monday, August 16th 
between 5:00 pm and 7:00 pm.  You may also pick up prayer books during office hours.

Serving the greater Jewish community since 1911
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The Board of Congregation Shaara Tfille 

Rabbi………………Rabbi Boaz Marmon


Board of Directors 
Linda Bertrand………………….…President

Pamela Polacsek……………Vice President

Ted Orosz………………………..…Treasurer

Deborah Sabin………………..…..Secretary


Members 
Skip Woodcock………House and Grounds

Eileen Woodcock…………Youth Education

Allen Kasin…………….………..…Cemetery

Open…………..………………Gabbi Liaison

Robert Katzman………..….…Legal Advisor

Sharon Dunn…………..….…Board Position

Larry Paltrowitz……..………Board Position

Piper Lutbak……………..….Board Position

Judith Ehrenshaft…….…..…Past President


Committee Chairs 
Religious………………..……Allan Polacsek

Membership…………..……..…Seth Rosner

Fundraising………….…………………….…

Budget………………………….….Ted Orosz

Strategic Planning…….…Pamela Polacsek

Sisterhood Liaison……….Judith Ehrenshaft

Men’s Club Liaison….………Allan Polacsek

Bingo Liaison………….……Michael Fischer

Pull Tab Liaison………..….Carole Polacsek

Endowment Fund…..…….Robert Katzman

Scroll………………..………Michael Fischer

Facebook Liaison…………..Deborah Sabin

Web Liaison…………………Deborah Sabin


Rabbi Marmon’s office hours:

To reach the Rabbi, you may either call the 
office or call the Rabbi directly at his number 
listed in the synagogue directory.


Office Hours: Office hours for July and August 
are 9:00am-12:00pm. The office will be closed on 
July 6, 7 and 8, as well as Mondays and Fridays 
during the months of July and August.


Carole’s Request: Email communications to the 
office and for Scroll submittals are requested to 
be sent to the synagogue email address at 
saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com . The deadline for 
Scroll submittals of text is the 10th of the month 
prior to the next Scroll (i.e. August 10th for the 
September/October Scroll). Submittal of graphics 
or graphic requests are requested by the 7th of 
the month prior to the next Scroll.

Communications

• We are trying to communicate more with our members and friends 

by email. We have been sending out weekly if not more often, email 
messages. If we do not have your email address, or if you are not 
sure if we do, please send it to: saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com so 
we can add it to our contacts.


• We have a phone tree that sends out messages from the 
synagogue. If you are not receiving the messages, please call the 
office and provide Carole with your phone number.


When You Need Something

• If you know of a congregant who would like a home or hospital visit, 

call Carole in the office, who will contact Sunshine Outreach, 
generously run by Cynthia Flax and Roberta Gottesman.


• Call the office at 518-584-2370 if you have any questions about 
any of our programs.


Memorial Candles & Birthday Greetings

• The Congregation sends out a reminder letter with a memorial 

candle when you have a yahrzeit for a loved one. We  also send 
annual birthday greetings. Let the office know if you would prefer 
to not receive candles, or are not receiving reminder letters/
birthday greetings.


Remembrance/Dedications

• If you would like to honor your loved ones who have departed, we 

offer Memorial Plaques in the Sanctuary. They are a permanent 
remembrance for those who are no longer with us. The cost is $500 
per plaque. In addition, one can dedicate a Prayer book to honor a 
special occasion ($36) or a gold leaf in the vestibule’s Tree of Life 
($200). For more information, please call Carole in the office.


• As our Mi Sheberach list grows, we are not sure if some of our 
congregants and friends still need to be on the list.  Please call 
Carole so that we can update our list and keep it current.


Cemetery

• The Cemetery Rules and Fees document of Congregation Shaara 

Tfille spells out eligibility, rights, and fees. It also sets guidelines 
for use of the building and sanctuary during funerals. Call the 
office at 518-584-2370 if you wish to receive an electronic copy of 
the document.


• Our Cemetery is open year round. We ask that you be careful when 
visiting. The walkway can be slippery.
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Contributions and Thank Yous


Memorial Candles

Dorothy Deutsch in memory of Richard Deutsch

Iris Jourdan in memory of Esther Estelle Weiss

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Sol Goldman

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Jack Silverhart

Renee and Joseph Chester in member of Lois Cubert Weinreb

Nancy Goldberg in memory of Maxwell Albach

Ellen and Robert Messing in memory of Lee Messing

J. Lawrence Paltrowitz in memory of Lou and Irene Paltrowitz

Dianna and Eugene Nachamkin in memory of Rebecca Leah Nachamkin

Dianna and Eugene Nachamkin in memory of Robert Merrill Schwartz

Judith Ehrenshaft in memory of Charlotta Chudy

Dorothy Deutsch in memory of Herbert Greene

Dede Hirsch in memory of Edith Hirsch

Judy Zassenhaus in memory of Anna Berkowitz

Judy Zassenhaus in memory of Frieda Zelikofsky

Fran and Howard Zuckerman in memory of Dorothy Schapiro

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Minnie Silverhart

Sharon Liese and Barry Potoker in memory of Herbert Potoker

Paula Fishbein in memory of Harry Goldsmith

Patricia Bruder in memory of Irene Sedutto

Leonard Mintzer in memory of Max Schecter


General Contributions

Iris Jourdan in appreciation for the help with Zoom- (so that she could    
participate in our services)

Renee Barr in loving appreciation of the Yenta Network- (including but not 
limited to Judith Ehrenshaft, Carole Polacsek and Pamela Polacsek)

Carole and Bill Leakakos in honor of the birth of Emmett Kowalski- 
(grandson of Patricia Bruder)

Anonymous

Judith Thomas and Rabbi Josef Solomon in memory of Roz Goldsmith- (a 
magnificent human who graced this earth with her mind, humor, and 
humanity, and who we loved dearly)

Judith Thomas and Rabbi Josef Solomon-  (in honor of their 31 years on 
June 6th of blissful marriage)


Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund

Paula Goldsmith Fishbein and Larry Goldsmith in memory of Roslyn 
Goldsmith


In Memory of Rabbi Elliott Michael Marmon

Carole and Bill Leakakos 

Linda Bertrand 

Rita and Michael Fischer

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg

Bunny and Allen Kasin 

Pamela, Carole and Allan Polacsek

Marcia Snyder 

John Stevens

Ronni and Lester Rosenberg

Judith Ehrenshaft and Seth Rosner


Cemetery Upkeep Fund

Denise and Joel Gershowitz

Randye Carol Pollack

Carol Moore and Stuart Mintzer

Harold Schultz

Staci Covkin Jurczynski

Sheila Stein Roman

Beth and Leonard Kaplan


Mitzvah Club 2020-2021

Anonymous

Linda Bertrand

Patricia Bruder

Carol and Steven Chudy

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky

Rita and Michael Fischer

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg

Jay Goldman

Lorraine and Steven Hammer

Judith and Martin Kaplan

Bunny and Allen Kasin

Diane White and Ted Orosz

Loretta and Arthur Ostrov

Roberta Baruch and Jerry Ostrov

Larry Paltrowitz/PAL’s Alliance, LTD.

Richard Reisman

Bernard Singer


Mitzvah Club 2021-2022

Judith and Martin Kaplan


We would like to thank three very generous families who 
purchased 36 Lev Shalem siddurs for our congregation to use.  
We have recently started using these new prayer books for our 
Friday evening service and our Shabbat morning service.

We thank Bob Katzman for generously donating to 
the synagogue file cabinets and a couch.  We 
greatly appreciate it.

A new leaf has been added to our Tree of 
Recognition by Roberta Mintzer in honor of the 
birth of her great-grandson Cameron Papp.


We thank Felice Karlitz and Sharon Dunn who have been coming 
weekly to the synagogue and cataloging our library.  It is a very 
large undertaking and we greatly appreciate their help with this.
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Yahrtzeit List for July/August 2021


From the Desk of Sid

Just so you know our grounds and cemetery are looking better every month. It’s an ongoing 
labor of caring to keep it up. Our friends and family that are at rest in our cemetery cannot 
do this for themselves so we do it for them. It is a big time mitzvah to keep our cemetery 
looking good. It’s also good for us to see this take place slowly but surely. You will see the 
improvements as time goes on. Thank you all for your help to keep us going in the right 
direction and thank you to those who head up our grounds and cemetery. Your efforts show. 
Hope all is good with everyone. A special thank you to Al Kasin, Skip Woodcock, and Phil 
Weissman on their work to remove the old cemetery shed. A second round of a special thank 
you to Al Kasin, Phil Weissman and Allan Littell on a general cleanup of the cemetery 
including the removal of the pile-up of stones on some gravestones. A bucket of stones is 
available for continued remembrances


The Congregation sends heartfelt condolences to 
Rabbi Boaz Marmon and his family on the passing of 
his father,  Rabbi Elliott Michael Marmon.
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Mazel Tov and Special Wishes


July Birthdays & Anniversaries


 	 1	 Judy Singer

	 2	 Dorothy Sanders

	 4	 Marc and Francine Robin

	 6	 Edward Greenberg

	 6	 William Leakakos

	 8	 John and Jocelyn Keene

	 9	 Dorothy Deutsch

	 10	 Jerry Grodin

	 13	 Lester Rosenberg

	 16	 Lorraine Hammer

	 22	 Ian Rubinstein


	 22	 Maya Rubinstein

	 24	 Roberta Gottesman

	 26	 Francine Robin

	 27	 Philip and Susan Weissman

	 29	 Susan Frost

August Birthdays & 
Anniversaries


	 1	 Samuel Barr

	 2	 Lary and Barbara Opitz

	 5	 Ronni Rosenberg

	 8	 Judith Ehrenshaft

	 9	 Barbara G


	 14	 Sid Gordon

	 17	 Jill and Michael Rubinstein

	 19	 Mort Greenberg

	 20	 Miriam Messinger

	 26	 Steven and Lorraine Hammer

	 27	 Marc and Renee Barr

	 27	 Michael Fischer

	 27	 Jessica McCullen

	 29	 Gene Salerni

	 31	 Mitchell Frost


Mazel Tov to Sue and Joe Greenbaum on the 
marriage of their daughter Jari to Brian Goldfogel.  
Their wedding ceremony was held on May 2, 2021


Congregation Shaara Tfille welcomes new 
members Rhoda Butler and Kim Butler and 

children Roslyn and Isaac.


On Sunday, May 16, 2021, we had over 30 
people attend our ice cream social, which led 
into the beginning of Shavuot.  It was so nice 
to see so many people having a good time.  We 
would like to thank the family who generously 
underwrote the costs for the event.


Special Notes

If you attend services in-house, we ask that you bring your own Tallis and Yarmulka. Masks are to 
be worn at all times when you are in the building and proof of vaccination will be required. These 

requirements may change as New York State Health Department  requirements are modified.


High Holiday Prayer Book Pickup, for those who will be zooming, will be on Monday, August 16th 
between 5:00 pm and 7:00 pm.  You may also pickup prayer books during office hours.
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Summer Events
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